



Monday 29th September 2025

## **Harvest Festival**

**Dear Parents & Carers** 

On **Monday 13**<sup>th</sup> **October** we will be holding a special assembly led by our local vicar to celebrate Harvest Festival this year.

To mark this important festival, and to contribute to our community, we are holding a foodbank donation drive. As you may be aware, foodbank usage has increased significantly in the last years, and is set to increase further in the months to come. We know that many families in our community benefit from the services of local foodbanks and would like to do our bit as a school to support this.

Our chosen organisation is Peacehaven Food Bank, which provides food parcels to families and individuals in Peacehaven, Sussex, and the surrounding areas.

Children are invited to bring in any donations (big or small) to school by Friday 10th October.

Please ensure that donations are in date and do not contain any alcohol. We are a nut free school and this includes donations, due to the nature of some of our children's allergies. Below is a list of much needed items – no donation is too big or too small, and all are gratefully received.

Ideas for donating:

coffee
tea bags
squash
dried pasta
tinned fruit and vegetables
tinned cold meat
breakfast cereal
biscuits
long life milk

For more information about Peacehaven Food Bank please visit: The Peacehaven Food Bank- SCDA (peacehaventowncouncil.gov.uk)

Thank you for your support, Miss. Stringer R.E. Subject Leader

> Headteacher - Claire Westcott Roderick Avenue North, Peacehaven

East Sussex BN10 8BZ Telephone: 01273 584212

**e-mail:** office@meridian.e-sussex.sch.uk **web:** www.meridianschool.co.uk

